BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

October 25, 2018
Members Present

Members Absent


Others Present

Mike Ehrmann

Rod Pelton



Rhonda Roth

Dean Wingfield

Alice Hilzer



Tona Felzien

Jerri Spear


Linda Heller



Traci Schrade

Eva Bruns (Phone)

Kent Jostes



Louise Buchholz

Joe Kinnie (Phone)

Howard McCormick (Phone)
Cindy Tacha (Phone)
ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
Calvin Logan of Logan, Thomas and Johnson presented the fiscal year 2017 - 2018 audit report.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Went into executive session to discuss staff issues.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Spear) to approve the September, 2018 minutes.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  Pay Increase



         Leach Field for Franklin




         Retirement Plan- New adoption Agreement

CORRESPONDENCE: None.
FINANCIAL REPORT: Finance Director Schrade presented the September, 2018 financials.  Motion was made and seconded (McCormick/Kinnie) to accept the September financial reports (see attached reports) as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:   Jerri Spear moved to approve a .10 pay increase for anyone who’s pay is not bumped up to the new minimum pay increase as of January 1, 2019  Motion was made and seconded (Bruns) to approve the pay increase.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.  
Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Spear) to approve the 2017-2018 audit report as present by Calvin Logan.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.
Executive Director Roth presented a bid from Nation Septic System for the construction of a new leach field at the Franklin House.  The application fee for the Health Department will be $500.00 and the bid received was for $7,500.00 to $8,500.00.  The new system will be on the back of the property.  Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Spear) to approve up to $10,000.00 for the construction of a new leach field along with the application fee. All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.
Tona Felzien presented a bid to repair the upstairs bathroom at Magnolia Residential.  A bid was received from Schrade property for $7,100.00 to remodel the bathroom with the onyx shower base and new cooper piping.  Motion was made and seconded (Spear/Bruns) to remodel the upstairs bathroom not to exceed $10,000.00.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.
Finance Director Schrade presented the changes that are being made to the retirement plan that must be made due to IRS regulations by March of 2020.  Motion was made and seconded (Kinnie/McCormick) to approve the new adoption agreement for the retirement plan.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carried.

Executive Director Roth shared that we just had our Performance and Quality reviews survey, when the auditors left today they were very impressed with our Case Managers and reported that we were one of the easiest and organized CCBs that they have reviewed.  The official report will be back in four weeks. The board shared kudos to the staff for the great job.
Executive Director Roth updated the board on the Performance Audit completed by the Colorado Office of the State Auditor as a result of Senate Bill 16-038.  ECS received three recommendations that will be responded to and will share the entire audit once the Legislation Audit Committee approves of the release of the audit.
Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for December 13, 2018 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
